BAMTA General Meeting Minutes

April 17, 2013

President's welcome and call to order at 10:06 a.m.

Welcome 
Refreshments provided by Mitzi Babb and Carol Boyd.  Thank you.
Minutes of 3-20-13 were read.  
· Changes:  web liaison is still being determined;   Achievement Day - most (not all) guidelines are set by CSMTA; to register online for state conference visit COMusicteachers.net

· Minutes approved.
Treasurer Report: 

· Checking account - $7883.00 Savings account - $6293.00

· Achievement Day expenses and payments collected at meeting

Multiple Piano Festival:

· Repertoire selection committee meeting Friday, April 19
· Requests for repertoire recommendations were made at general meeting.

Achievement Day:  Request - teachers receive reimbursement for $3.00 parking fee.  General consensus was not to reimburse the fee but encourage teachers to keep record of the expense for tax purposes.
Open Positions for 2013/14:

· Refreshment Coordinator - Nancy Sundal volunteered 

· BAMTA BEAT Newsletter Editor - contact Mitzi Babb if you are interested.

· Board President and Vice President elect - contact Mitzi Babb if you are interested in serving in this capacity.
Meeting Schedule 2013/14:  Email Survey requests your response:   A" or "Response B" to Rebecca Martin (rebnotz@aol.com) by May 1:
· Response A - keep the meetings at the current time schedule (10:00 general meeting, 11:00 program) 
· Response B - move the meetings one hour earlier (9:00 general meeting, 10:00 program
Streamlining Communication:  The board discussed streamlining communication to reduce the number of emails with duplicate information we receive.  Suggestions made:

· Post the BAMTA BEAT on the website with email reminder of its publication.  Establish clear deadline and publishing dates for newsletter.

· Create a posting board for events and announcements that were not included in newsletter.

· Post general meeting minutes on website with email reminder of publication.
Spring Recital At Harvest Baptist Church, April 21, 2:30-3:30 p.m.  :  
· Participation is low - 2 students committed.  If you have 
· Teachers with students who are interested in participating please contact Mitzi Babb - mitzi@thebabbs.com by Friday, April 19 to be included in the printed program.   
· Students are welcome to participate if they miss the program printing deadline.   They may introduce themselves and announce the pieces they will perform at the recital.

· Action:  Mitzi Babb will send an invitation to general membership.

· Decision:  04/17/2013 #1 A motion to require a minimum of six participants in  future Spring Recitals was seconded and approved.  Motion carried with majority approval.
CSMTA Conference Poster Reminder:  Please send Liz [liznelson@gmail.com] pictures taken at BAMTA events, BAMTA programs and any other information regarding innovative activities BAMTA members have participated in as a group or individually.

CSMTA Conference Basket:  Ideas generated for theme of BAMTA basket to be auctioned at the conference were:
· Grandparent's / Rainy Day

· Gardening

· Music Games
Website Liaison:  Action:  Mitzi Babb will determine if Lisa Harrinton will continue as web liaison.

Scholarship Committee:  Board members approved full use of $2,000.00 scholarship funds. 

· Application process has been updated on our website - bamta.org.

· Student applications to the scholarship committee are due June 1, 2013.   Scholarship decisions will be made by June 30, 2013 and are directly paid to the teacher.

Other Announcements

· State Conference reminder:  Dates are June 5, 6, 7.  Early registration deadline May 1, 2013.  Cost increases for registration after May 1.  Register on line at COMusicteachers.net
· Improvisation Clinic by Bradley Sowash at CU in room c191.  Friday, April 19, 1-3 p.m.
· Participation in Achievement Day - 149 students registered
Meeting Adjourned:  10:57 a.m.

